
Best Of 2020: Worst Angle Of
The Year
These are the ones you remember. There are so many angles and
stories that take place over the course of the year that it is
natural to have something stand out as worse than others. WWE
tends to have a corner on the market for these things but
there are always a few others that sneak through. That may be
the case again this year, but you never can tell. Let’s get to
it.

As usual, in no particular order until the winner at the end.

Raw Underground

I’m not sure how terrible this was, but it was so random and
came and went so suddenly that I think it warrants an
inclusion. Above all else, it was barely used and didn’t
really advance anything, so I’d call it more lame than bad.
That being said, I’m rarely a fan of something along the lines
of “this is the REAL fighting” on a wrestling show and while
it was far from the Brawl For All, it wasn’t exactly great.

Retribution

It bothers me to have to put this one on here but it was such
a pathetic story for so long that it’s hard not to. I like
most of the people involved and I was really glad to see Ali
get something to do, but egads how worthless did this team
seem for so long? They’re getting better now, albeit at such a
low level that it’s hard to make myself care. T-Bar had some
amazing moments in NXT and Ali is one of the easiest people to
cheer for in WWE today. Why is this the best they can do for
them?

Viking Profits
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Now I know this one was popular with some fans and that’s fine
enough. I did like pieces of it but the whole thing went on
for SO long without actually having a match that it felt more
like a badly scripted reality series (The Raiders can play
basketball but get confused by various common modern
references?) than anything else. The cinematic deal with the
ninjas and various Marvel/Star Wars references was
entertaining, but (and yes this is the old school
traditionalist in me), when you advertise a match after
weeks/months of buildup, I’d kind of like to see it happen
rather than another wacky skit.

Goldberg Returns, Wins Universal Title

So this one was the most infuriating at the time, especially
when it was designed to set up the Battle Of The Spears at
Wrestlemania, but Goldberg was in the ring less than ten
minutes. We’re long past the point where WWE is going to care
about how annoyed fans get at Goldberg, so you just kind of
learn to live with it. Annoying yes, but at least Goldberg was
gone at Wrestlemania, never to be seen…..never mind.

Then there is this, which is worse for one reason.

Braun Strowman vs. Bray Wyatt

As I saw pointed out on SCF, this went on for THREE MONTHS
with three pay per view matches, including Money in the Bank
and whatever the Swamp Fight was. WWE seemed to think that
Strowman was interesting enough to carry half of this feud and
oh sweet goodness no. This clinched the worst as soon as you
realized that they were going to a third pay per view no
matter what. Strowman isn’t very good in the first place (at
least not in situations like this) and then he feuded with
Wyatt for three pay per views because he was an enforcer for
the Wyatt Family (one of three). This just kept going and
that’s enough to be the worst.



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs
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